

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

March 23, 1970

Richard High

DEAR MR. KETTERSON:

. . . In establishing a law review at Seton Hall you and your classmates have found a goal well worth pursuing and I am sure that this effort has required you to surmount some formidable obstacles. The victories that count, however, are never the easy ones, and each of you can take particular pride in an initiative which will benefit your alma mater but beyond that will bring great satisfaction to all of you.

With my best wishes for the years ahead,

Sincerely,

Mr. Jeffrey C. Ketterson, Editor-in-Chief The Law Review School of Law Seton Hall University Newark, New Jersey